ALLEGHENY COUNTY SOUTHEAST TAX COLLECTION
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
June 23, 2022
12:30pm
Those in Attendance:
Paul Schott, Gateway SD
Bill Pfoff, Rankin Borough
Connie Rosenbayger, East McKeesport Borough
Mickey O’Rourke, Elizabeth Forward SD

Tom Maglicco, City of McKeesport
John Palyo, White Oak
Rose Harr, Keystone

Amanda Settelmaier, TCC Administrator
I. The meeting was called to order by Paul Schott at approx. 12:500pm.
II. The meeting notes from the May Board of Delegates meeting were reviewed.  Motion by Mickey O’Rourke, second by Connie Rosenbayger to approve.  Motion carried.  

III. The monthly Financial Statement from May was presented.  Motion to approve was made by Bill Pfoff and seconded by John Palyo.  Motion carried.

IV. Bill List for June was presented for approval.  Motion to approve was made by Tom Maglicco, seconded by Mickey O’Rourke.  Motion carried.

V. Rose Harr reported that collections are up by 11.7% from May of 2021 through May of 2022.  We are at pre-pandemic collection rates, and everything looks great.  Tom asked if there has been any change in collection processes that could partially account for the increases.  Rose explained that Keystone does have a new system and is doing more wage attachments.  Most discrepancies are due to final returns not being filed.  

Last year delinquents totalled $1.2million.  We are already at $668,000. At this time last year, collections were at $125,000.   Again, this is due to a delay in providing information at the state.  The next state report is due in June, but will likely be received in August.  Rose warns that these numbers will go back to normal in 2023 and urges caution when budgeting.
VI. There was no one from the public to comment.  A motion to adjourn was made by Mickey O’Rourke, and seconded by Connie Rosenbayger.  Motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at approximately 1:20pm.

